

March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am writing to you with regard to Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19). I would like to draw you attention to our website where we have added a news item called COVID-19 Coronavirus and we will keep the website updated with any further information regarding the current outbreak.



Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19)

The King's School in Grantham is currently open to all pupils who



Waterpolo Success

U15 win ESSA final



End of Term Newsletter

Find out what has been happening this term by



King's Progress to Semi-Final

King's win against Pates Grammar School

I am also writing to relay our current situation with regard to remaining open and normal school operation. Currently the school will remain open unless instructed to close by either the Local Authority, the Department for Education or Public Health England.

As part of our contingency planning we have considered the situation where the number of staff reporting as unavailable for work becomes so high that the safe operation of the school is not plausible. Should that occur we may face a partial closure. In the first instance King's would remain open for all examination classes, Years 10, 11, 12 and 13 students.

As a school we are cleaning keyboards, door handles and regularly touched surfaces on a daily basis, alongside other precautions. All visitors are asked to use hand sanitisers. Students and staff have access to hand sanitisers in all classrooms and laboratories and at a variety of locations around the school.

Any decision to partially or fully close the school will be announced on the website.

Thank you for your support and understanding.

Simon Pickett HEAD MASTER

Head Master: Simon Pickett BSc

The King's School, Brook Street, Grantham, Lincolnshire NG31 6RP
T: 01476 563180 F: 01476 590953 E: admin@kings.lincs.sch.uk/finance@kings.lincs.sch.uk